
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PRESS RELEASE 

Date: August 23, 2020 
Contact: EOC PIO 

(831) 713-6887 

 

SOUTH COUNTY DONATION SITE  

The Santa Cruz County Emergency Operations Center announces the opening of a new 
community donation site in South County.  

Located at 114 Walker St., Watsonville, the warehouse is accepting donations for those 
impacted by the Lighting Complex Fires. Residents are urged to utilize this site for donations 
of non-perishable goods and new items for evacuees.  

Prepared meals, alcohol and used bedding or clothing is not being accepted. Donations will 
be accepted 8 a.m.-8 p.m., Monday-Friday.  

Evacuees wishing to access donated goods may do so by visiting an official shelter site, 
available at www.santacruzcounty.us/fireresources. Please do not bring donations to 
shelter sites.  
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